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Authorization to remove ! -ee level detectors from Tank [01-SY that
¢t tain crust materials for laboratory analysis.

Potential flammable gas combustion and the po‘ 1tial for nitrate and
organic reactions in the crust of Tank 101-SY have been identified as

an unreviewed safety question.

Tank 101-SY last vented on October 24, 1990. Samples of Tank IC -SY
material, especially the crust, are needed to evaluate potential
corrective actions as well as better characterize the risks. The core
sample rig planned for obtaining tank samples is still being evaluated
far safety issues and, therefore, is not available at this time. We
have been working with the Richland Operations Office and its
management and operating contractor, the Westinghouse Hanford Company
(WHC), to identify less intrusive methods to callect crust samples
from Tank 101-SY that will provide a better understanding of the
patential for secondary reactions. Three less intrusive methods have
been identified: (1) collecting crust accumulation from the manual
level probe; (2) the automatic level (FIC) probe; and (3) from a
sludge weight. ‘

These limited samples will not give us representative information
about the composition of the entire crust; however, they will provide
an indication of crust chemistry and, in conjunction with laboratory
studies with simulated waste, they will provide an important step’in
understanding the possibility for secondary crust reactions. This
data would assist WHC staff in revising the safety evajuation for core
sampling also.

In the past, replacement of these level detectors would be considered
routine maintenance, and replacement wark has been performed on other
inford high-level waste tanks. Given that additional restrictions
are being imposed because of an unreviewed safety question, a safety
analysis has been prepared to evaluate the potential safety concerns

and to understand how to eliminate or reduce them.

My staff is workitr also with the Richland Operations Qffice to ensure
that procedures are adequate and available, and that operators are
trained and ready to employ these procedures Both DOE and WHC are
conducting operational readiness reviews as part of the approval
process before conducting these sample collection activities. Planned
labaoratory analysis and readiness of the laboratories to perform the






